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Northshore Fire Protection District has the following comments regarding the proposed project. 

Ralph Gambonini 
Major Use Permit, UP 20-3 l; Initial Study IS 20-38; Early Activation EA 20-37 
11540 Bachelor Valley Road, Whitter Springs, CA 95493. 

The Northshore Fire Protection District provides year-round fire protection services to the project area. Our closest 
staffed station to the project is at 9420 Main St. Upper Lake about 5 miles from the project area. 

The project area is also in State Responsibility Area (SRA). California Department of Forestry and Fire Protection 
(Cal Fire) has primary responsibility for wildland fire protection during the fire season which generally runs from June 
to October. Cal Fire may require the project to meet state Public Resource Codes. Your Cal Fire contact will be at the 
St. Helena Station which is the Lake/ Napa and Sonoma Unit Headquarters for Cal Fire. 

A proposed Use Pennit may will require a Change of Occupancy and will be subject to the requirements of the 
California Fire Code and NFPA standards and the Public Resource Code. The need for fire hydrants and supporting 
water storage will be determined by the Lake County Building official and/or Cal Fire. Sprinkler systems, fire alarm 
systems, portable fire extinguishers, fire hose reels and other fire protection methods may need to be provided as 
required by the California Fire Code and the Lake County Building official. 

The project may be subject to Fire Mitigation Fees. Once plans are submitted those fees may be calculated if 
applicable. 

Fire Access Roads shall be meet the requirements of CCR 1273/PRC 4290. 
Premises Identification- approved address numbers shall be placed on all buildings and or driveways in such a position 
as to be plainly visible and legible from the street or road fronting the property. Numbers shall contrast with their 
background. 

Key Box- a rapid entry lock box, approved by this fire district will be required if a gate is installed. 

Thank you for your consideration in this matter. Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions or concerns 
regarding these comments. 

Respectfully, 

Fire Chief 

N ortbShore Fire Protection District 
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